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Timetable for Completion of Psychology Honors Program

This timetable is provided as a guide to Psychology Honors Program students and faculty mentors.  Students who follow this schedule will increase their probability of completing a high-quality thesis with the added possibility of conference presentations and publications.  The research involvement contained in this timetable should also provide the basis for strong letters of recommendation for graduate school applicants. 
Freshman Year

· Join Psychology Honors Program

· Take Psychology 1200 (honors section if possible)

· Attend regular meetings of the Psychology Honors Program

· Visit a variety of lab meetings and research area meetings and report on these to the Psychology Honors Program coordinator

· Become familiar with the research interests of faculty members 

· Volunteer to work in one or more labs of interest to you 

· Optional: Take Psychology 3000 and/or a 3000-level Psychology Honors course
Sophomore Year

· Take one or more 3000-level Psychology Honors courses

· Complete the Psychology 3000-3001 sequence 

· Continue working in one or more labs
· Continue attending lab meetings and research area meetings of interest to you and report on these to the PHP coordinator
· Attend regular meetings of the Psychology Honors Program

Junior Year

· Take one or more 3000- or 4000-level Psychology Honors courses

· Continue working in one or more labs

· Continue attending lab meetings and research area meetings of interest to you


and report on these to the PHP coordinator

· Attend regular meetings of the Psychology Honors Program

First semester of the Junior Year

--Ask a faculty member (in whose lab you have been working) to serve as your 



mentor on the Honors Senior Thesis

Second semester of the Junior Year: 


--Take Psychology 4503 (Special Problems in Psychology) or Psychology 4505

 
(Special Problems in Behavioral Neuroscience) with your faculty mentor.  


Note: The credit in Special Problems is “regular” credit, not honors credit.



You may get a permit for the course from the Advising Center.


--Complete the Senior Thesis Proposal Form, have it signed by your mentor, and 


turn it in to the Psychology Honors coordinator by the end of the semester.


--It is highly recommended that you present your Senior Thesis Proposal for 


approval by the end of this semester.  The presentation is made to a faculty 

committee composed 
of your mentor, a second reader, and the 



Psychology Honors coordinator.
Senior Year

· Continue working in one or more labs

· Continue attending lab meetings and research area meetings of interest to you and report on these to the PHP coordinator
· Attend regular meetings of the Psychology Honors Program

· Take one or more Psychology Honors courses (optional)
First semester of the Senior Year: 


--Take Psychology 4504 (Directed Research) or Psychology 4506 (Directed 


Research in Behavioral Neuroscience) with your faculty mentor.  You 


may get a permit for the course from the Advising Center.  Note:  Be sure 


to have the permit indicate that the course is for Honors credit.

--If not done in Junior year, present your Senior Thesis Proposal to a faculty 


committee composed of your mentor, a second reader, and the Psychology 

Honors coordinator.  The Thesis Proposal must be approved by your 


committee no later one month after the beginning of the semester.
Second Semester of the Senior Year:


--Take Psychology 4996 (Honors Senior Thesis) or Psychology 4997 (Senior


 Thesis in Behavioral Neuroscience). You may get a permit for the course 


from the Advising Center.  Note:  Be sure to have the permit indicate that 


the course is for Honors credit.


--Present and defend your Senior Thesis to your faculty committee (the same


committee who approved your Proposal).  When approved, bind the



thesis and provide one copy to the Psychology Honors Coordinator and 


one copy to your faculty mentor.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

NOTE: Students who join the PHP after the freshman year should review and complete the activities listed for previous years in a timely fashion.  It is highly recommended that students join the program no later than the beginning of the junior year.
